             Historical Society of Clarendon VT 

              May 16, 2022 6PM Grange Hall

Attendees: Bob Underhill, Phil Mandolare, Dave Potter, Ed Congdon, Chris Palance, Bob Stefanski, George Ambrose, Barry Griffith, Jeff Plesko, Craig Niedzwiecki, Dave Mason, Paul & Andrea Searles

Annual Meeting:

Minutes for the 2021 Annual Meeting held May 17, 2021, the Annual Report for 2021, and YE 2021 Financials were passed out before the meeting began. 
Bob Underhill called the meeting to order @ 6PM.

A quorum of members was present and Bob called the meeting to order @ 6PM. 
Minutes of the 2021 Annual Meeting were approved.

Bob nominated Phil Mandolare for another 3 year term as Vice President and Becky Mandolare for another 3 year term as Treasurer.  Bob indicated that the society needs a Secretary and a Membership Director, and that there were openings for Board Members.  No other nominations were forthcoming.  Phil & Becky were re-elected unanimously.

Bob explained that most of the society’s expenses are in support of the website and that purchases of books, photos, postcards or other materials for the society’s collections have been his personal donation to the society; that we are instead trying to accumulate funds for the day when the society has a facility of its own.  There were not any questions about the financials.
Bob presented the Annual Report which is what had gone into the Town Report.  An appeal was made for photos or documents as donations or as items to be scanned and returned.

No other business was presented and the Annual Meeting was adjourned at 6:30PM.

Bob introduced Paul Searles, a history professor at University of Northern Vermont at Lyndon as the evening’s guest speaker.  Paul gave a very interesting and informative talk about the history and controversies of major road construction in Vermont with an emphasis on I91 and Route 7.  In the background of those controversies was the debate of growth (or not) and native born residents vs “outsiders”.

The next meeting is June 20th @ 6PM in the Community Center.    
